Town of Columbine Valley Website

The Town of Columbine Valley's website, www.ColumbineValley.org is a great resource for general information pertaining to the Town. On that site you will find information on your community, upcoming events, the Town's government, police, municipal court and building department. You can sign up to receive development updates by email, view a calendar of important dates, learn what services the Town does not provide, and read archived newsletters and other town documents. Please visit the Town website to familiarize yourself with all that Columbine Valley has to offer.



Where to report a concern

If you have an emergency, please call 911. Non-emergencies can be reported several ways, first by visiting or calling Town Hall. Based on the nature of the concern, it will be directed to the appropriate department or individual. You may also call Arapahoe County dispatch at 303-795-4711 if your concern requires a police officer, but is not an emergency.

There is also a section on the Town's website to submit your concern electronically.



Special Events

The Town is pleased to offer several service oriented events to residents of Columbine Valley.

- Each year, the Town hosts a shredding event for documents you'd like to have securely destroyed.
- The Town offers to all residents free Electronic disposal, some exclusions apply. Bring your old electronics to Town Hall during normal business hours.
- Each fall Columbine Valley offers flu shots at Town Hall.
- Finally, the Town partners with neighboring jurisdictions for an annual hazardous materials drop off and an unused/expired household medication disposal.

Each year, the Town also sponsors several neighborhood events. Join your neighbors for summer concerts in the park and mark your calendar for the annual 4th of July parade and festival, a nearly 30-year tradition in Columbine Valley.

Visit the Town's website for more information, including times and dates for each of these events.



New Neighbor Brochure











2 Middlefield Road Columbine Valley, CO 303-795-1434 www.ColumbineValley.org

Columbine Valley Building Dept.

The Town has its own Building Department to which applications for contractor licensure and building permits must be submitted prior to commencement of construction or remodeling. The Building Department is responsible for reviewing construction plans, issuing building permits and managing building inspections. Please call Town Hall with questions as to whether your project will require a permit. Most HOA's require prior approval of exterior changes as well; make sure to check with your HOA prior to contacting the Town.

Trash and Recycling

The Town has a contract with Republic Waste Services for trash collection and recycling. Trash will be pick-up every Monday and recycling is every other Monday. You will find a calendar for pick up days at www.ColumbineValley.org/trashrecycle. Garbage and trash will be picked up early in the morning and should be placed at the curb by 7:00 a.m. If you need a new, additional or replacement trash bin contact Town Hall.

Snow Removal

Weather conditions in Colorado can be rather unpredictable, one day you'll be playing golf, absorbing the sun and warmth, the next day you'll be shoveling snow, wrapped in layers of clothing. The goal of the Town of Columbine Public Works Department is to keep roads safe and clear for ease of access and emergencies. Plowing will commence when 1/2" of snow has accumulated on the roads. Arterial roadways will be addressed first followed by secondary roads and finally parking lots and culde-sacs. Ice on our roads will be monitored and treated as necessary.



Parking in Columbine Valley

There is no on street parking in the Town of Columbine Valley between the hours of 3:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. There are signs posted at all entrances of the Town and this law is strictly enforced.

If you need to park on the street overnight, call the Town office for a permit. If you need a permit after the business hours of 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. or on weekends, please call Arapahoe County Dispatch at 303-795-4711 and ask for the Columbine Valley Police Officer on duty so that you may notify them that you will be parked on the street overnight. Please be certain your guests and contractors are made aware of this ordinance.



Columbine Valley Police Department

The Columbine Valley Police Department provides services for both the Town of Columbine Valley and the Town of Bow Mar. Officers respond to calls for service, conduct follow-up investigations and are responsible for the enforcement of Federal and State laws, as well as Municipal Ordinances. Officers are held to the highest standards of conduct and training, while working closely with the community. The police department also offers a "House Watch" program for when you are out of town and would like the police to make extra passes by your home for ease of mind. For additional information please visit www.ColumbineValley.org/house-watch.



Golf Carts in Columbine Valley

Golf carts are a popular mode of transportation in Columbine Valley, whether driving to the golf course, a neighbor's house or the bus stop our residents enjoy this convenience. Like any motorized vehicle, rules of the road apply to operators of golf carts. Licensed drivers sixteen years of age and older may operate a golf cart in Columbine Valley, and will be subject to all state and local motor vehicle laws. Carts operated between sunset and sunrise must be equipped with at least one operable headlight and two taillights. Golf carts should not be driven along Platte Canyon Road or Bowles Avenue, although they can cross those roads at crosswalks or intersections.